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03.01.2023   PUBLIC HEARING AND REGULAR IN PERSON MEETING 
 
Attendance:  Jon Storms, Charles Florence, Kathleen Latremore, Robert Sligar and Lori Borland, 
Secretary, Excused:  Yolanda Skvorak and Robert Fetterly, Bill Dutton 
 
Others Present:  Adam Storino & Paul Bragger of Storino Geomatics, Mark Gaines from NBC Watertown 
 
Chairman Storms called the Public Hearing to order at 5:05 p.m. to hear the public’s comments, if any, 
on the Buskey subdivision on Avery Road.  No one appeared, and the Public Hearing was closed at 5:06 
p.m. 
 
Chairman Storms opened the regular meeting at 5:07 p.m.  
 
Minutes:  Motion was made by Mrs. Latremore, seconded by Mr. Sligar to approve the minutes of the 
February 8, 2023 meeting.  All voted Aye, carried.  
 
Correspondence:  None 
 
Town of Wilna Business:   
Adam Storino, Surveyor, was present in regard to a minor subdivision of 5.89 acres on the Avery Road 
on the Buskey property.  The survey was straightforward and having no one appearing for the Public 
Hearing, a motion was made by Mr. Florence, seconded by Mr. Sligar to approve the subdivision as 
presented.  Papers were signed by Chairman Storms. 
 
A Public Hearing was set for April 5, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. to address a minor subdivision on County Rt. 42 
by Strife. 
 
A Comprehensive Plan Committee was formed previously for representatives from the Town of Wilna, 
which consists of Lori Borland, Town Clerk, and Shari Gerber, Town Councilman.  Jon Storms from this 
Planning Board stepped up to join also. 
 
 
Village of Carthage Business:  Mark Gaines from NBC Watertown, was present to give an overall 
preview for discussion on a digital billboard that he would like to place on the Young Law Office building 
on the wall towards the river.  After some questions and clarification, it was noted that this Planning 



Board does not see a problem with this, but the matter needs to be taken to the Village Board for 
approval, or to the ZBA for a variance. 
 
A draft of the proposed Solar Energy Law was previously provided to the Planning Board for review prior 
to this meeting.  This would be for the Village of Carthage.  It was briefly discussed, but tabled for now. 
It appears to be a boilerplate template. 
 
Village of Deferiet Business:  None 
 
Other Business:  None 
 
Next Meeting:  April 5, 2023 at 5:00 p.m. for Strife Public Hearing, etc. 
 
There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion was made by Mr. Florence, 
seconded by Mr. Sligar, to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 6:06 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
Lori Borland, Secretary 


